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	MINUTES OF MEETING FIDDLER'S CREEK COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT #2 
	MINUTES OF MEETING FIDDLER'S CREEK COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT #2 
	The Board of Supervisors of the Fiddler's Creek Community Development District #2 held a Regular Meeting on July 24, 2019 at 10:00 a.m., at the Fiddler's Creek Club and Spa, 3470 
	Club Center Boulevard, Naples, Florida 34114. 
	Present at the meeting were: 
	Present at the meeting were: 
	Elliot Miller Victoria DiNardo Linda Viegas Bill Klug John Nuzzo 

	Also present were: 
	Also present were: 
	Chuck Adams Cleo Adams Jason Olson Tony Pires Terry Cole Rick Reyes (via telephone) Bill Benson (via telephone) Cindy Calvert (via telephone) Tony DiNardo Ron Albeit Valerie Lord Shane Willis Lieutenant Jake Walker Jeremy Ford Aaron Raistick Peter Johnson Michael Laurence Allen Kassman 
	FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS 
	Chair Vice Chair Assistant Secretary Assistant Secretary Assistant Secretary 
	District Manager Assistant Regional Manager Assistant Regional Manager District Counsel District Engineer Special Counsel Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP Developer Foundation General Manager Developer Counsel Fiddler's Creek Security Collier County Sheriff's Office Pulte Pulte Resident Resident Resident 

	Call to Order/Roll Call 
	Call to Order/Roll Call 
	Mrs. Adams called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. All Supervisors were present, in 
	person. 

	SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Public Comments: Non-Agenda Items 
	SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Public Comments: Non-Agenda Items 
	There were no public comment cards or audience member questions. 
	FIDDLER'S CREEK COD #2 July 24, 2019 THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS Special Counsel Update 
	FIDDLER'S CREEK COD #2 July 24, 2019 THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS Special Counsel Update 
	Mr. Miller recalled that, at the last meeting, the Board authorized FMSbonds, Inc. (FMS) to research refinancing the 2003 A bonds and noted the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	The current interest rate is 6.375% but rates have fallen. 

	► 
	► 
	All parties have agreed to a bond balance of $15.025 million so the District can proceed to refinance and get a lower rate. 

	► 
	► 
	He met with Mr. Bill Regan, of FMS, and work has commenced. 

	► 
	► 
	If the bonds receive a BBB rating, it was believed the bonds could be refinanced at 3.08% and, if not rated, the interest rate would be 4.055%. 

	► 
	► 
	The refinance could save money and help the interpleader case, which is close to settlement. 

	► 
	► 
	Due to some litigation issues, Mr. Rick Reyes would request an Executive Session. Mr. Reyes requested an Executive Session for tomorrow at 9:30 a.m., at The Club and Spa to discuss the concept of the interpleader action being settled and refinancing the bond. 


	Mr. Miller stated that he and CDD #1 Chair, Phil Brougham, attended The Foundation workshop on July 19• The Twelfth, Thirteenth and Fourteenth Orders of Business were the topics discussed at the workshop. 
	th 

	• Discussion: Details of Proposed Security Agreement with Foundation This item, previously the Twelfth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 
	Mr. Miller discussed the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	The Foundation would assume responsibility for safety and the gatehouses. 

	► 
	► 
	The Foundation wants a long-term ground lease for the existing gatehouses and the new gatehouse. 

	► 
	► 
	The Foundation would have the obligation to maintain and update the gatehouses and fulfill other safety responsibilities. 

	► 
	► 
	The Foundation would build and maintain the gatehouses and pay for security. 

	► 
	► 
	A letter would advise of The Foundation taking over security and the gatehouses in January 2020. 

	► 
	► 
	The transition would relieve the District of the financial obligations for security and the gatehouses; therefore, the CDD assessments would go down by the amount currently budgeted for those items but assessments imposed by The Foundation could increase. 
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	Mr. DiNardo explained the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	The Foundation would take over the current security program, along with initiating a new nuisance animal control function. 

	► 
	► 
	Segway patrols that can ride along the sidewalks allowing security to see more and have better visibility would be incorporated. The Segway would cost less to operate as it is electric. 

	► 
	► 
	Hybrid vehicles would be purchased, rather than the usual police-type patrol vehicles. 

	► 
	► 
	The Foundation would pay for the upgrades to the two gatehouses in CDD #1 and the new gatehouse in CDD #2. The new gatehouse should open by October 2020. 


	Mr. Miller stated the District would have the right to terminate the lease if The Foundation does not fulfill its security obligations. Mr. DiNardo stated the District did not have the obligation but he did not have a problem putting it in the lease. Mr. Pires stated the arrangement should be through a service agreement and a separate lease. Mr. DiNardo wanted a 40-year lease. Mr. Pires stated a lease of that length may need to have bondholders' approval; he would make sure 40 years was possible. Mr. Miller
	Ms. DiNardo asked if, once The Foundation takes over and is doing more, such as nuisance animal control, the District must take it over if the District terminates the arrangement. Mr. Miller replied affirmatively and stated, while he had no concerns with the current parties, in 40 years all parties will have changed. 
	Mr. Klug asked about the financial impact. Mr. DiNardo stated, at The Foundation's next meeting, the budget would be presented with the current scope and with the addition of the security and the nuisance animal control going to The Foundation, with an explanation of the expectation that the CDD assessments should decrease. The new gatehouse would be paid for from the Delta account so it would be at no cost to residents; however, The Foundation's assessments would increase because the operations charge woul
	On MOTION by Ms. DiNardo and seconded by Mr. Klug, with all in favor, authorizing Staff to work with The Foundation on creation of a Service Agreement and Lease, preparation of an Interim Agreement with the Foundation through December 31, 2019 or one Agreement covering the interim, through December 31, 2019, and the new arrangement commencing January 1, 2020, was approved. 
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	Mr. Pires would present the Agreement or Agreements at a future meeting. 
	• Discussion/Approval: Irrigation Upgrades Agreement/Funding This item, previously the Thirteenth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 
	Regarding The Foundation's assumption of irrigation, Mr. Miller stated that all villages in COD #2 agreed to The Foundation taking over the irrigation obligation. Mr. Willis presented some of the costs at the last meeting. 
	Mr. DiNardo discussed the following related to The Foundation taking over controlling the irrigation. 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	The cost to improve communication was $77,000, including the villages. 

	► 
	► 
	All satellite boxes were inspected and need $13,000 more in repairs inside the satellites. 

	► 
	► 
	COD #2 repairs cost $700 plus the upgrades identified at the last meeting. 


	Mr. Miller asked if the Irrigation Manager would perform the labor. Mr. DiNardo replied some; it was not yet completely determined. The Irrigation Manager should provide a report within a week outlining everything. Mr. Miller asked if thumbprint locks were put on the satellite boxes. Mr. Willis replied affirmatively. Mr. Adams stated the total communication cost is $31,000 or $32,000 for the Districts; with upgrades and repairs it adds up to $50,000 to be split between the two CDDs. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated The Foundation would prepare the contracts needed and bill the Districts and the villages; all villages in both Districts have signed up. 
	• Continued Discussion: Agreement Regarding Arbor Maintenance and Hurricane Recovery Services This item, previously the Fourteenth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 
	Mr. Miller stated this was a hurricane recovery and arbor maintenance proposal for the District to enter into an agreement, similar to the one with The Foundation after Irma. The District would be planning in advance. Under this agreement with The Foundation, in the event of a hurricane, personnel, staff from The Foundation and 30 workers would be on site. There would be a provision for a $5,000 penalty if The Foundation's contractor failed to meet the specified terms. The Foundation would engage with a com
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	and reporting would be provided, as with Irma, so homeowners might collect on any future hurricane assessment. A generator would also be on site. The Foundation would have the obligation for hurricane recovery and arbor care with Juniper. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated The Foundation would piggyback on a contractor that provides arbor care and would also supply hurricane recovery. Arbor care would be at cost, plus 10%. He wanted to start the arbor care as quickly as possible and the District still has it in its current budget but The Foundation does not. Starting in Fiscal Year 2020, October 1, 2019, arbor care would be in The Foundation budget not the District's budget. The benefit to this Agreement would be that hurricane recovery could start immediat
	Mr. DiNardo stated that The Foundation would use Delta account funds to buy a 100kW generator to support the lift and pump stations, as there could be major damage if those stations are not supported. The generator would be sent to the locations as needed. The generator would also allow The Foundation to provide more services, unlike during Irma when The Club and Spa could only provide minimum services for residents. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated The Foundation would commit to a command center with four people on site, who would monitor and make sure all the obligations are fulfilled. Security would be on site to make sure the community is safe and debris would be removed. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated during Irma it cost $300,000 for the landscape architect to tag everything, etc., but Juniper would label the trees and use GPS, which would be easier and less costly; the person who prepared the landscape architect plans after Irma now works for Juniper. Juniper would perform this work at cost plus 10%. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated that Juniper now has the license that was at issue at the last meeting and is one of the few landscape companies that is bonded. The entire tree replacement project throughout Fiddler's Creek was done by Juniper. The Foundation would have the right to audit Juniper's books. 
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	Mr. Klug asked if this would include the villages. Mr. DiNardo stated The Foundation's obligation would be to take care of The Foundation and the Districts; therefore, this agreement would be between The Foundation and the District. 
	Mr. Miller stated that, as with Hurricane Irma, there would be two separate assessments; the District and villages. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated The Foundation demonstrated its financial ability to obtain funding during Irma, which allowed residents to take advantage of collecting the loss assessment from their insurance companies. For those who did not collect, The Foundation allowed the homeowners to make installment payments of the assessment. The agreement would state this would be for any named storm, even if it is not a hurricane, because of the potential damage. 
	Mr. DiNardo stated that, while the future District budget will not include arbor care or security, a modified program is needed to do the trimming now. The District currently has $100,000 in the budget for arbor care. Mr. Miller asked if CDD #1 agreed to this arrangement. Mr. DiNardo replied affirmatively. 
	Mr. Miller stated he wants the interim agreement to state that it is a precursor to a larger relationship dealing with the hurricane recovery and arbor maintenance. Discussion ensued regarding the terms of the agreement, drafting agreements, Fiscal Year 2020 budget needs and finalizing the budget, etc. 
	Mr. Pires expressed his concern about the long-term agreement and stated that it should come back to the Board for approval. Mr. Adams felt that the key points of an interim agreement are understood and Staff could be authorized to draft an interim agreement and the Chair to execute it but the more complex, long-term agreement should be ready for review at the next meeting. If the Board was confident with the long-term figures, the Fiscal Year 2020 budget, as currently proposed, could be left as is but, if 
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	why the agreements must be comingled. Mr. Miller stated because of it going into the long­term agreement. Discussion ensued. 
	Mr. Pires stated The Foundation's intention is to enter into the long-term agreement. Mr. Miller wanted a commitment in the interim agreement. Mr. DiNardo stated he would start the arbor care work without an agreement. Mr. Pires stated he would present an interim agreement at the August COD #2 meeting. 
	FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Presentation of Audited Basic Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2018, Prepared by Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP 
	Mr. Bill Benson, of Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP, presented the Audited Basic Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2018 and highlighted the following and responded to questions: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	Pages 1 and 2: The audit opinion for the Fiscal Year ended September 30, 2018. 

	► 
	► 
	Page 7, Statement of Net Position: Deficit of $22 million; however, there was an $8 million increase in net position, which reduced the previous deficit of $30 million. The $1,632,700 gain from the legal settlement was a large contributor to the change in net position. 

	► 
	► 
	Page 8: Outlined the balance sheet items by fund. 

	► 
	► 
	Page 10: Reflected the $22 million deficit. 


	CDDs use governmental reporting, which starts with the net position and shows the expensing off of assets. Mr. Miller asked why government reporting requires this treatment of assets. Mr. Benson stated it has always been done that way. There was a push for fund accounting so the statements contain both. Mr. Miller asked if that distorts reality. Mr. Benson stated there are a lot of questions and difficulty in reading the statements. He believed the District was doing extremely well and noted that the $17 mi
	Mr. Miller stated that the table on Pages 20 and 21 did not reflect the agreed to $15.025 million principal balance of the 2003 A bonds, which was the difference in the first line of the table on Page 21. Discussion ensued regarding the bond refinancing mentioned earlier in the 
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	meeting. Mr. Benson noted that a 1% reduction in the interest rate is usually good so it would be very beneficial if the rate could go as low as noted earlier. Mr. Benson stated the requested reports and statements which included narrative, on Pages 27 and 28, were worked on with Mr. Reyes for the Management response. 
	► Pages 29 and 30: There were no material weaknesses in internal controls. 
	Mr. Miller asked if the internal control standards are the same as used in Dodd-Frank. Mr. Benson was not sure but these standards are the most stringent for all federal governmental reporting and meet the requirements. The audits typically report taking in other people's money, such as assessments, so he must review the internal controls. As a quasi­governmental agency, stringent standards are in place and must be met. The District has a lot of formalized standards and it is run like a business. 
	Mr. Miller asked if there would be issues with the audited financials if the District required bank financing. Mr. Benson stated a large number of Districts have acquired funding; banks understand the governmental financials. Discussion ensued. 
	Mr. Benson completed his review of the audit and stated that no new comments were made in addition to the ones made in prior years. He felt the need to mention them and include Management's response on Pages 33 and 34. Also noted were required communications, significant aspects of accounting practices, journal entries, dealing with Management, etc. 
	Ms. Viegas noted two number errors and two typographical errors, as follows: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	Page 5: Net position incorrectly noted at $8,115,950 should be $8,194,004. 

	► 
	► 
	Page 26, First Line: Change September 30, 2016 to September 30, 2018. 

	► 
	► 
	Page 13, Table of Contents: Change "change" to "changes" 

	► 
	► 
	Page 30, Second Paragraph under Compliance and Other Matters: Change "finding" to 


	"findings" 
	Mr. Benson stated all corrections would be made. 
	Mr. Klug asked why the bond numbers on Pages 9 and 21 were different. Ms. Cindy 
	Calvert stated the numbers on Page 9 were what was due as of September 30, 2018 and the numbers on Page 21 were what is due now and in the future. Discussion ensued. 
	FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Resolution 2019-03, Hereby Accepting the Audited Basic Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2018 
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	Mrs. Adams presented Resolution 2019-03. 
	On MOTION by Mr. Klug and seconded by Ms. DiNardo, with all in favor, Resolution 2019-03, Hereby Accepting the Audited Basic Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2018, as amended, was adopted. 
	• 
	• 
	• 
	Engineer's Report: Hole Montes, Inc. 

	TR
	This item, previously the Eighth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 

	► 
	► 
	Mr. Cole presented Requisition #153 for $3,719.90, which included 
	costs for Grady 


	Minor engineering services, related to Aviamar and Lagomar; specifically, walk-through, punch list, and coordination for final acceptance. 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	Mr. Cole passed out a table entitled "Fiddler's Creek CDD #2 -2014-2 (2005) Bond Items. The handout reflected a budget shortfall of $65,645, along with additional, proposed 2005 bond work of $900,000 for the Sandpiper Drive improvements needed for the new gatehouse and the proposed Publix and commercial site roadwork and entrance, and $300,000 for the US 41 traffic signal, which has not yet received approval from the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT). The combined proposed work was $1.2 million. 

	► 
	► 
	► 
	Mr. Cole showed an aerial photograph and identified the new gatehouse location, as well as a grading, paving and drainage plan. The preliminary estimates for the additional bond work were based on a meeting with Mr. DiNardo and Mr. Minor, of Grady Minor. He felt that a total of $1.3 million would be needed, which would include infrastructure, water, etc. The Collier Boulevard traffic light cost $470,000 but, due to the escalation in costs over the years, the estimated cost was increased to $600,000, which w

	Mr. Miller asked if CDD #1 budgeted for the expense. Mr. Adams stated it was discussed in this morning's CDD #1 meeting. It would have no impact on the Fiscal Year 2020 budget; it would be in the Fiscal Year 2021 budget. 

	► 
	► 
	The timing would be for approval of the plans for the infrastructure to begin this fall, with construction work that would not impact Sandpiper Drive commencing in January 2020, which would include the lake that will be put in; the work would not impact the gatehouse. 


	Mr. DiNardo stated the Sandpiper entrance was expected to close in April or May 2020 and remain closed until October 2020, when Publix is expected to open. Mr. Miller asked if Mr. DiNardo would notify the public of the closure. Mr. DiNardo replied affirmatively. 
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	► Mr. Cole would start coordinating with Mr. Di Nardo and Mr. Minor. Mr. DiNardo stated the $65,645 shortfall would not have been a shortfall if the bondholders did not approve the amount paid to CDD #1 for the light. 
	Mr. Cole requested a motion to proceed. Mr. DiNardo stated they usually do the work and ask for reimbursement from the District; however, he now wants the District to go through the process and do the work so The Foundation does not have to seek reimbursement. 
	Mr. Miller asked why the handout indicated that this would be covered from settlement agreement funds. Mr. Cole stated the handout should have said proposed. 
	Mr. Klug felt that, based on what was being said, The Foundation is asking for the District to become the contractor. Mr. Pires stated that is a cleaner way to do it. Mr. Cole stated everything is bid accordingly, based on the dollar thresholds; it is a controlled process. 
	Mr. Peter Johnson, a Menaggio resident, asked why homeowners are being asked to pay for improvements the Developer is making for a private project for the Developer's own benefit. Mr. DiNardo stated the money from the District's bonds pays for infrastructure and these are improvements to the infrastructure. Mr. Miller stated the District issues bonds allocated to certain areas for which infrastructure is created. The principal and interest reflected on the tax bill pays back the bonds. Mr. DiNardo stated th
	Ms. DiNardo stated that the litigation was for funds that were used incorrectly. Mr. Miller stated the District collected $1.35 million in the settlement, which is now available to the District and the Board must decide what bond to allocate it to. Discussion ensued. 
	Mr. Klug made a motion to proceed with Mr. Cole's proposed bond revisions and work items. Mr. Cole stated he would work with Mr. DiNardo and Mr. Minor and prepare a draft Engineer's Report. Ms. DiNardo asked if Mr. Cole would provide progress reports of the work. Mr. Cole replied affirmatively. Mr. Adams stated he would have the settlement funds transferred to the construction account. 
	Regarding the depression in Aviamar Circle that was collecting water after heavy rains, which Mr. Klug reported at the last meeting, it appeared that there may have been utility repairs in the area and the road had settled; he would monitor the condition. Ms. Viegas noted 
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	a few other areas that were collecting water after heavy rains; she would send the addresses to Mr. Cole. Ms. DiNardo asked if the District must fill the areas that have settled. Mr. Cole stated that the worst-case scenario would be having to dig the road up where necessary and replace it. 
	Mr. Cole stated he received complaints from Oyster Harbor and met with Mr. DiNardo and Mr. Minor. Taylor Morrison is no longer involved in the work. The bond balance is $300,000. Mr. DiNardo asked Mr. Cole to finish the punch list items. The final asphalt lift is to be completed in Oyster Harbor Phase 1, which should be completed within the next nine to 12 months. Potholes were being repaired. 
	Mr. Nuzzo asked if punch list items will be passed on to homeowners. Mr. Cole stated not cost wise but they would be informed about the punch list items. Mr. Cole asked Mr. Nuzzo to let him know if he becomes aware of anything. Mr. Nuzzo stated that he tries to direct homeowners in Oyster Harbor to go to the property management company or the District because he is just a homeowner. Mrs. Adams advised him to give them her number if it is a District-related issue. 
	Ms. Viegas asked Mr. Cole if he contacted Taylor Morrison (TM) yet to make sure LED lights were being used in any additional street lights being installed so the District would not have to pay to reconfigure them. Mr. Cole stated he would contact TM to make sure. 
	• Continued Discussion: Fiscal Year 2020 Proposed Budget 

	This item, previously the Sixteenth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 
	This item, previously the Sixteenth Order of Business, was presented out of order. 
	Mr. Adams reviewed several items that would change and would impact the version of the proposed Fiscal Year 2020 budget included in the agenda book, along with corrections received from Ms. Viegas that would be incorporated into the next version and insertion of the legal amount based on the Executive Session tomorrow. 
	The following changes would be made: 
	Page 8: Changes due to the Wilmington Trust payment and incorrect year numbers on the same page would be corrected. 
	Irrigation would be changed to $50,000 instead of $150,000 
	The arbor care number would be removed. 
	The projection is assessments would be down by about $170. 
	Page 3, "Assessment roll preparation", Last Sentence: Insert "service." after "this" 
	Page 33: Issue raised by Ms. Viegas would be corrected. 
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	Legal 
	Legal 
	number: 
	To 
	be 
	adjusted 
	after 
	Executive 
	Session 
	tomorrow 
	related 
	to 
	the 

	interpleader. 
	interpleader. 


	Page 1, "Street lighting services", "Capital outlay": Change $65,000 to $60,000 Page 2, "Landscaping services", "Other contractual": Change $1,159,000 to $1,059,000 Page 5, "Landscaping services", "Other contractual": Delete "Tree trimming" and 
	"100,000" 
	SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Health, Safety and Environment Report 
	SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Health, Safety and Environment Report 
	Mr. Willis gave a PowerPoint presentation and highlighted the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	Gatehouse access was 18,000 for June. Lower than usual because the gates were still down for a few weeks. 

	► 
	► 
	Occupancy Report: Occupancy was at 1,473 last year and 1,707 this year, which implies more people are staying year round. 

	► 
	► 
	Patrol Mileage: 35,000 miles year to date. 

	► 
	► 
	There were 124 incident reports in June. The number was down because a patrol was stationed at the gates that were down. 

	► 
	► 
	Pressure Cleaning: 15,000' of sidewalk and 39,000' for the blower. 

	► 
	► 
	Satellite Box Upgrades: Underway. 

	► 
	► 
	Nuisance Animals: Eight to ten pythons were caught this month and 150 cane toads. Still waiting for the University's numbers for cane toads caught. It is reptile hatching time; the Conservancy tags the pythons and releases them so they can find the nests. 

	► 
	► 
	Upcoming Programs: One officer is attending an animal control training program. Staff 


	will continue to lock up the irrigation boxes. Mr. Willis introduced Lieutenant Jake Walker, the District Commander. Lieutenant Walker discussed the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	Patrol districts were realigned in November 2017. The substation is on US 41, east of Collier Boulevard and the response time has been reduced by 50%, down from 15 minutes to 7 minutes in this area. 

	► 
	► 
	Crime Concerns: Reviewed a map of Part 1 Crimes in the area, which are the only ones tracked. The only Crime 1 reported was grand theft auto. He provided details of the theft, why and how it might have occurred and how the vehicle was recovered. 
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	The Developer spoke during various agenda items. 
	EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Engineer's Report: Hole Montes, Inc. 
	This item was presented following the Fifth Order of Business. 
	NINTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Bentley Electric Co., Proposal for LED Streetlight Conversion 
	Mr. Olson recalled that errors in the proposal were noted at the last meeting. Bentley agreed to stand by the proposal, which was $1,085 in the District's favor due to the errors. 
	On MOTION by Mr. Klug and seconded by Ms. DiNardo, with all in favor, the Bentley Electric Co., Proposal for LED Streetlight Conversion, in the amount of $57,340, was approved. 
	Mr. Nuzzo asked if Oyster Harbor residents would have to pay for the Oyster Harbor portion. Ms. Viegas stated this was not for the new street lights, it was to retrofit the old ones so Oyster Harbor residents would not be paying; it was a District expense. The new street lights should have LED fixtures, as soon as Mr. Cole contacts TM. 
	TENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Drainage Easement Deviation by Pulte Homes for Lots 15, 16, and 2, 3 at Amaranda at Fiddler's Creek, Plat Book 63 at Pages 37 through 41 
	Mr. Jeremy Ford, of Pulte, stated he was asking for an encroachment agreement for Lots 2 and 3, and 15 and 16 related to a 1' overhang encroachment and a 3' encroachment by a door pad into the drainage easements. The requests were similar to other requests. Mr. Miller stated that the District has a template. Mr. Ford stated that the template was used. He also stated this would be Pulte's last request because these are the last ones infringing on easements. 
	Mr. Miller asked about the charges for the encroachment agreements. Mr. Pires stated it depends on the number of pages and the fact that Pulte already prepared them using the template. He noted that, per Mr. Cole, there is RCP piping in the easements. Mr. Miller asked if 
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	Pulte would bear the costs. Mr. Ford replied affirmatively. Mr. Pires asked Mr. Ford to email all the documents for each request, including the surveys. Mr. Klug asked if the agreements are recorded. Mr. Pires replied affirmatively and noted they must be recorded individually. 
	On MOTION by Ms. DiNardo and seconded by Mr. Klug, with all in favor, the request for Drainage Easement Deviation by Pulte Homes for Lots 15, 16 and 2, 3 at Amaranda at Fiddler's Creek, Plat Book 63 at Pages 37 through 41, was approved. 
	ELEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Discussion: Oyster Harbor and Aviamar Fountains 
	Ms. Viegas noted a large number of power surges this month and stated that Mr. John Stack, of Architectural Fountains, emailed her requesting she call him so he could show her how to reset the Aviamar fountain after a power surge, as it must be manually reset. She stated that she was willing to do the manual reset but wanted an indemnity and insurance policy from the District to protect her. Mr. Miller and Ms. Di Nardo indicated that Ms. Viegas should not do it, as she could get hurt, and the contractor sho
	TWELFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Discussion: Details of Proposed Security · Agreement with Foundation 
	This item was presented following the Third Order of Business. 
	THIRTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Discussion/Approval: Irrigation Upgrades Agreement/Funding 
	This item was presented following the Third Order of Business. 
	FOURTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Continued Discussion: Agreement Regarding Arbor Maintenance and Hurricane Recovery Services 
	• 
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	This item was presented following the Third Order of Business. 
	FIFTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration or Resolution 2019-04, Designating Dates, Times and Locations for Regular Meetings of the Board of Supervisors of the District for Fiscal Year 2019/2020 and Providing for an Effective Date 
	Mrs. Adams presented Resolution 2019-04. Ms. Viegas asked about changing the 
	November and December meeting dates to one week before the respective holidays since 
	Hanukah was the same time as Christmas this year. Ms. DiNardo stated it was discussed before 
	and two weeks earlier was preferred, as already reflected on the proposed Fiscal Year 2020 
	Meeting Schedule. 
	On MOTION by Mr. Klug and seconded by Ms. DiNardo, with all in favor, the Resolution 2019-04, Designating Dates, Times and Locations for Regular Meetings of the Board of Supervisors of the District for Fiscal Year 2019/2020 and Providing for an Effective Date, was approved. 
	SIXTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Continued Discussion: Fiscal Year 2020 Proposed Budget 
	This item was presented following the Fifth Order of Business. 
	SEVENTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Proposals for Landscape Renovations 
	Mr. Olson presented the GulfScapes Landscape Management Services (GulfScapes) and LandCare proposals; GulfScapes was the lowest bidder. A map of the areas to be filled in that were not covered during the hurricane restoration was also included. Mr. Miller asked who created the list. Mr. Olson stated GulfScapes created it but he reviewed the areas. 
	Ms. Viegas stated that, according to the map, a large amount of the area to be filled in was along Sandpiper, which would be under construction and closed from April through October 2020; therefore, she felt it would be a waste of money for the District to fill in that area with new landscaping now. Ms. DiNardo suggested tabling this item and obtaining new proposals eliminating the area from the proposed new gatehouse to US 41, on Sandpiper. Mr. 
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	Olson was directed to work with Mr. Cole to confirm what areas would not be impacted by the construction work and could be done. Mr. Miller asked why the tree stakes were being removed in CDD #2 but not in CDD #1. Mrs. Adams stated that the stakes were being removed in both CDDs. 
	EIGHTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Acceptance of Unaudited Financial Statements as of June 30, 2019 
	Mrs. Adams distributed a handout of the CDD #2 Financial Highlights, as of June 30, 2019 and presented the Unaudited Financial Statements. Ms. Viegas thanked Mrs. Adams and stated that the Financial Highlights handout answered a number of questions about the items that were over budget. 
	Mr. Miller noted the legal categories and the reasons they were over budget. 
	Ms. Viegas asked why there was a negative entry in the Interest and Miscellaneous line and if it was a reclassification. Mrs. Adams did not know but assumed that was the reason. 
	NINETEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of June 26, 2019 Regular Meeting Minutes 
	The following changes were made: Line 71: Change "expired" to "have reached" Line 165: Delete the second period after "results" Line 443: Change "was" to "were" 
	On MOTION by Ms. DiNardo and seconded by Mr. Klug, with all in favor, the June 26, 2019 Regular Meeting Minutes, as amended, were approved. 
	TWENTIETH ORDER OF BUSINESS Staff Reports 
	A. District Counsel: Woodward, Pires and Lombardo, P.A. 
	Mr. Pires reported the following and responded to questions: 
	► The film on the oil spill was just received from Mr. Willis. A letter would be sent to the 
	contractor who caused the spill. Ms. Viegas confirmed this was the Oyster Harbor and Sandpiper oil spill. 
	FIDDLER'S CREEK CDD #2 July 24, 2019 
	► Collier County was a defendant and settled an Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) case regarding its website, which was similar to earlier cases brought against numerous CDDs. In response to a question, Mr. Pires stated the Justice Department has not issued guidelines which makes these cases easy to file and win. 
	Ms. Viegas asked if Tract E was turned over yet. Mr. Pires stated he asks Mr. Woodward every time he sees him. Ms. Viegas felt that the District was lucky nothing has happened. Mr. Miller stated it had been at least four or five months since the request was made. Mr. Miller asked Mr. Pires to prepare the turnover agreement, give it to Mr. Woodward and bill the Developer. 
	B. District Manager: Wrathe/1, Hunt and Associates, LLC 
	• UPCOMING MEETINGS o August 28, 2019 at 10:00 A.M. o September 25, 2019 at 10:00 A.M. 
	Mrs. Adams stated today's meeting would be continued for the Executive Session tomorrow, July 25, 2019 at 9:30 a.m., at The Club and Spa. The next regularly scheduled meetings would be August 28 and September 25, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. 
	C. Operations Manager: Wrathe/1, Hunt and Associates, LLC 
	Mr. Olson presented his Field Operations Report and highlighted the following: 
	► 
	► 
	► 
	The Aviamar buffer should be completed this week. The work was ahead of schedule. 

	► 
	► 
	Waiting for the parts for the Oyster Harbor fountain. Mrs. Adams presented her Field Operations Report and highlighted the following: 

	► 
	► 
	· The Aviamar lights were on order; bulbs would be covered in the three-year warranty. Ms. Viegas asked if bulbs blown by a power surge would be covered throughout the warranty. Mrs. Adams replied affirmatively. 


	Mrs. Adams asked the Board to consider continuing with SOLitude who agreed to keep their pricing for the next two years. Mr. Miller felt that Ms. DiNardo should decide since she works with SOLitude. Ms. DiNardo stated SOLitude does a good job. The Board agreed to continue with SOLitude. 
	Mr. Klug asked about the royal palm at the Veneta fountain that was still not replaced. Mrs. Adams stated she saw it today and called and told the contractor to get it removed. 
	FIDDLER'S CREEK COD #2 July 24, 2019 TWENTY-FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS Supervisors' Requests 
	There being no Supervisors' requests, the next item followed. 



	TWENTY-SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Adjournment 
	TWENTY-SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Adjournment 
	There being no further business to discuss, the meeting recessed at approximately 12:40 p.m., and was continued to July 25, 2019 at 9:30 a.m., for the purpose of holding an Executive Session. 
	On MOTION by Ms. DiNardo and seconded by Ms. Viegas, with all in favor, the meeting recessed at approximately 12:40 p.m., and was continued to July 25, 2019 at 9:30 a.m., for the purpose of holding an Executive Session. 
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	Artifact
	FIDDLER'S CREEK COO #2 -2014-2 (2005) BOND ITEMS 
	Preliminary Probable Cost to Complete Proposed Bond Revisions & Remaining Work Items 
	Artifact
	Updated July 23, 2019 
	ESTIMATED COST TO ITEM DESCRIPTION COMPLETE NOTES 
	Remaining Work Items 4U2 & Lagomar -punchlist items 
	Remaining Work Items 4U2 & Lagomar -punchlist items 
	Remaining Work Items 4U2 & Lagomar -punchlist items 
	$13,500 
	work substantially complete 

	2 
	2 
	5U2 --1 year sewer video/punchlist items 
	$75,000 
	working with County to obtain final acceptance (All sidewalks will be completed by the home builder(s)). 

	3 
	3 
	Wall Expansion along Sandpiper Dr. 
	$70,000 
	wall complete, awaiting payment to contractor 

	4 
	4 
	close Aviamar canst. entrance in 5U2 
	$0 
	to be shifted to Sandpiper project ($35K) 

	5 
	5 
	Permanent sign posts (5-6) 
	$10,000 

	6 
	6 
	Plus technical support/contingencies 
	· Remaining Work Items 
	Subtotal 
	$12,500 $181,000-------
	-


	TR
	Capital Projects Fund Balance as of 4/30/19, through Draw #150 1,-B-u_d...:.g_e_t s_h....:o::..rtf-a,-,---
	-
	-

	$115,355 ---,------•-$• 6•s•,645---., to be funded by available bond funds or developer 

	TR
	Proposed Bond Work Proposed budget increase 
	$1,200,000 
	from Settlement Agreement 

	TR
	Proposed work Sandpiper Drive Improvements US 41 Traffic Signal 
	$900,000 $300,000 ___;..___$600K total, CDD#1 to fund half $1,200,000 work covered by monies from Settlement Agreement 
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